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Dear House Committee on Rules,
| am submitting this testimony opposing the Dash-17 amendment to HB 3414.

| serve as an elected director of the Tualatin Soil and Water Conservation District, but
offer this testimony on my behalf alone and not on behalf of the Soil and Water
Conservation District. | am also co-author of the recently published "Soils of Oregon"”
reference book, including the chapter in the book that addresses land use in Oregon.

In short, Oregon has unique and effective land use regulations that date back to
Governor Tom McCall and have been carefully crafted over decades to ensure the
livability, equity, health, and safety of our communities. HB 3414, and the Dash-17
amendment seek to dismantle that system that helps make Oregon the state we love.

Specifically,

-The dash—17 amendment to HB 3414 continues to ignore a major barrier to more
diverse and affordable housing inside UGBSs: lack of funding for infrastructure. Our
communities already have a backlog of needs for new and upgraded sewers,
sidewalks, and more. We have collectively failed to invest in needed infrastructure.
Adding more land only exacerbates this challenge.

-The dash—17 amendment allows local governments to once again avoid rezoning
land inside UGBs — the politically more difficult, but necessary, action — to allow more
housing and to remove unnecessary local barriers to development. With 70 percent
of all housing and all residential lands zoned for detached single-family housing — the
most expensive and land-consuming type of housing — we can and must build better
inside our UGBS, by allowing even more housing types and more affordable housing.
-We have underused land inside our UGBs that should be converted to housing. For
example, currently, we have more parking spaces for cars than we have housing for
people, yet we have vast areas of underused parking lots and strip malls. We must
make it easy to convert those to housing.

-Making it easier to expand outward makes it harder to address climate change and
to reduce fire risk. Paving over more lands, adding more roads, and expanding into
the wildland-urban interface will only increase these problems.

Thank you for the opportunity to offer this testimony, and thank you for your service
to Oregon.



Dean Moberg
Director, Tualatin Soil and Water Conservation District



